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Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School  
Privacy Notice – Marketing activities 
Please be advised that not all of this data is shared with everyone listed. We only share data required 
for that particular function and only the minimum required. 

 

Marketing activities 

We sometimes use personal information for marketing purposes, for 
example school prospectuses, newsletters (which include 
advertisements for events and products external to the school) and 
marketing emails to let you know what is available within the school 
and the wider community.  Direct marketing only applies when 
communications are targeted to named individuals. 
 
The personal information likely to be used for these activities is: 

 Names 

 Contact Details 

 School Year/Class 

 Digital Images 
 
Where the activity is not directly linked to the schools provision of 
education we will be relying on your consent.  We will seek the consent 
of the parent/carer, or where pupils are aged 12 or above, from the 
pupil themselves.  As we are relying on your consent you can withdraw 
consent at any time by contacting the school.   
 
Every effort will be made to delete the information when consent is 
withdrawn, but please note that where consent has been provided for 
publication, the school may not be able to locate and delete the 
information on request, although reasonable steps will be taken to do 
so. 
 
Where consent has been provided for the use of personal information, 
and the pupil has left the school, we will rely on legitimate interests as 
our legal basis when retaining digital information for archiving 
purposes. 
 
The school is the Data Controller for this information.  The information 
might be shared with: 

 Social Media applications  

 Communications providers (for example ParentMail) 

 School website providers 

 Prospective parents (in the case of the prospectus) 
 
No personal information is routinely available outside of the UK.  
However, where information is used on social media, in publications, or 
on our website we cannot restrict the access to such images to the UK. 
 
The personal information will be retained for the duration of its purpose 
plus one year, unless it is retained in perpetuity for archiving purposes. 
 
For information about your rights in relation to this use of your personal 
information please see section 5 of our overarching privacy notice. 
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Visit the following links for more information about Privacy Law, our obligations and your 
Rights: 

The ICO Guide to the General Data Protection Regulations 2016 
The General Data Protection Regulations 2016 

If you have concerns over the way we are asking for or using your personal data, please 
raise the matter with our Data Protection Officer by the following means: 

Email info@sbmservices.co.uk 

Phone Number 01206 671103 

If you still have concerns following our response you have the right to raise the matter with 
the Information Commissioner’s Office: 

Postal Address 
Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, 
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF 

Online Form https://ico.org.uk/concerns/handling/  

Phone Number 0303 123 1113 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/data-protection-reform/overview-of-the-gdpr/
http://eur-lex.europa.eu/legal-content/EN/TXT/PDF/?uri=CELEX:32016R0679&from=EN
https://ico.org.uk/concerns/handling/

